
LEGAL NOTICE 
STATE OF INDIANA 

INDIANA UTILITY REGULATORY COMMISSION 
 
Indiana Michigan Power Company (I&M), an Indiana corporation, gives notice that on or 

before April 15, 2025, it will submit for approval under the Indiana Utility Regulatory 

Commission's thirty-day filing process a request for approval of changes to its Demand-Side 

Management / Energy Efficiency Program Cost Rider to add a new group for new customers 

signing a demand contract with qualifying load who are eligible to opt out of the program 

immediately. The New Customer Opt Out group will be subject to the same tariff rates as the 

Pre-2024 Opt Out customers.  Since any new customers that opt out immediately did not 

participate in the DSM program previously, they are not subject to any reconciliation costs 

nor credits for previous plan years. A decision on the thirty-day filing should be received from 

the Indiana Utility Regulatory Commission on or before May 21, 2025. 

Please direct inquiries to: 

Indiana Michigan Power Company 
Attn: Director of Regulatory Services 
P.O. Box 60 
Fort Wayne, IN 46801 

 
 Objections to this filing can be made to the following: 

Indiana Utility Regulatory Commission Indiana Office of Utility Consumer Counselor 
Attn: Commission Secretary  PNC Center 
PNC Center     115 W. Washington Street 
101 West Washington Street  Suite 1500 South 
Suite 1500 East    Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 
Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 
 


